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Autumn Term 2022 

Week 5– Monday 30th October 

September 2022 
Dear Parents,  
 

Extended day clubs started last week. Please make sure your child attends every week (registers are kept) as there is 

a waiting list for most clubs and your child’s place may be given away. 

From the 1st of November, we will not be providing any services without prior payment, this includes school dinners, 

musical lesson and extracurricular activities. We will be adhering to our No Debt policy. Please make every effort to 

clear any money that you owe the school before the deadline. If you are unsure if you owe the school any money, 

then contact the school office.  

After School club is now provided by Our Lady of Lourdes (the school next door). Registration forms are available in 

the school office.  Breakfast club will stop on Friday 14th October 2022. 

Ms Anderson - Head of School  

 

Date for your Diary – October 2022  
Tuesday 4th October  

 Maths classes for parents in the Learning Resource Centre (LRC) at 9.15 

Wednesday 5th October 

 Baby and Toddler Group 1.30 pm in the Nursery 

Thursday 6th October  

 ESOL classes for parents in the Learning Resource Centre (LRC) at 9.15 

Tuesday 11th October  

 Maths classes for parents in the Learning Resource Centre (LRC) at 9.15 

Wednesday 12th October 

 Baby and Toddler Group 1.30 pm in the Nursery 

Thursday 13th October  

 ESOL classes for parents in the Learning Resource Centre (LRC) at 9.15 

 Application support for Secondary Transfer in New hall at 9.00 am & 3.30 pm  

Tuesday 18th October  

 Maths classes for parents in the Learning Resource Centre (LRC) at 9.15 

 Parents’ evening 4 – 5 pm  
Wednesday 19th October 

 Baby and Toddler Group 1.30 pm in the Nursery 

Thursday 20th October  

 ESOL classes for parents in the Learning Resource Centre (LRC) at 9.15 

 Parents’ evening 4 – 7 pm  
Friday 21st October  

 School breaks for the half term - return on Monday 31st October  

  
 

Black History Month 2022 
“Time for Change: Action Not Words.” 

The month of October is Black History Month in the UK. At 

Stonebridge School we will be celebrating the contribution 

that Black people have made to the UK – past and present. 
 

However, we do not confine Black History to one month, we 

ensure that diversity is taught throughout the year. The 

achievements of Black people are reflected across the 

curriculum - in the books children read, learning in 

geography, music and RE. 

Value of the Month – Courage  

http://www.stonebridgeprimary.co.uk/
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Breakfast Club 

Due to the low number of children regularly 

attending Breakfast Club, Friday 14th 

October will be the last morning for this 

service.  

There are a few places at Our Lady of 

Lourdes (school next door). Please ask at 

the office for more details. If you have any 

outstanding payments, please bring your 

account up to date by Friday 15th October.  

Free School Meals & Additional Funding for the School (Pupil Premium) 

Free school meals for KS1 

All children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 can get free schools meals whether the parents receive 

benefits or not. 

If you receive benefits, it is still important that you to complete a free school meals application, even if you 

don’t want your child to receive a free meal. 

The school will get extra government funding for every child registered as eligible for a free school meal if 

their parents receive benefits. This funding is to support learning and is called the ‘pupil premium’. 

How to apply 

You can apply for free school meals online, if you think you are eligible. 
 

Eligibility for free school meals will not be backdated, so please make sure you apply as soon as possible. If 

this is your first application, you will be asked to provide proof of child benefit. Use this link 

https://children.brent.gov.uk/SynergyCPD/Parents/default.aspx?_ga=2.149341494.1808721419.1664830394-

1559897695.1646395183  

You can also apply by asking at the school office, please bring your National Insurance or NASS number 

and your date of birth to complete the form. 

If you have any questions, please speak to the school office. 

WELL DONE TO 4/5H – 98.6%  

EXCELLENT ATTENDANCE  

OVERALL ATTENDANCE – 94.9% 
Top 3 classes = 4/5H, 1J, & 4/5G 

Week ending 30/09/2022 

 Attendance   Lates 

RP 95.3% 2 

1J 98.1% 2 

2B 93.5% 6 

2P 92.3% 2 

3D 96.9% 6 

4/5G 97.1% 3 

4/5H 98.6% 6 

5O 94.7% 1 

6C 87.9% 6 

6R 94.8% 3 
 

The rate of attendance is below the national average of 
96%. Please make every effort to ensure your child does 

not miss out on their learning by being absent. 
 

It is very important that your child is in school EVERYDAY 
and ON TIME. Parents must have a valid reason for 

keeping a child at home. 

 

We are committed to the Global Goals. There are 17 

Global Goals in total. The School is focussing on five of 

them. These are - 1. No Poverty, 3. Good Health & Well 

Being, 4 Quality Education, 10. Reduced Inequalities 

and 13. Climate Action. See the website for more 

information https://www.globalgoals.org/  

 

Ensure inclusive and 

equitable quality 

education and promote 

lifelong learning 

opportunities for all. 

http://www.stonebridgeprimary.co.uk/
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